
 

 

Our Mission:  

To identify and strengthen leaders so that every 

congregation makes new and mature disciples for 

Jesus Christ. 
 

Officer Training Edition 
 

 
Advent brings many important things to mind; time with family, the 
upcoming celebration of our Lord's birth, and finding time to prepare as 

Church Officers for the new year!    
 
In this edition of the eNews, following our vision of identifying and 

strengthening leaders so that your congregation can make new and more 
mature disciples for Christ, I'm going to try to make your Pastor's Advent a 

little easier by providing some officer training resources that anyone can 
use.  Feel free to forward this email to the officers of your church, by the 
way! 

 
For Ruling Elders and Deacons:  

 The excellent videos from theocadmeny.com.  I wouldn't miss these if 
you're an elder elect or pastor looking for supplemental training 
materials.   

 The August edition of the Presbyterian Outlook was dedicated to 
Officer Training:  

o 10 Things Ruling Elders Should Know 

o Why Ordain Ruling Elders? 
o The Church: Mother, Mentor and Coach 

o Guided by our Confessions  
 Of course, the most recent Book of Order is something every Ruling 

Elder should have.   

   

For Clerks of Session: 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xJdowFt312-8zGTggTi5gB94qwJriaYB61V9zjRyf8us0JhOqWJu4LqcnKfmyJqT0QhfJVW_JaQzBwK-BBrpLt3ZATgDrKIhJHjV7ODhe1I3wB7Hv2rjybcy5aDvn0e_UCzcVaq1CLzibI1HVgjrr0e_yX9bZNJt2&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xaq9J6Vxmj5xckfpU4D8J8_OWsEi6t7Dj65DiUa7svw8ll34nxMJm2b-8L_MILh_nKQPsxsRuOVT1aiYwU9hFluSKmg0zWg2PXsodFk2-p8EudWCw7wqGSQtymMPJB2bkPSWIV0MYMtS3v3txSvIihHbXL65N4B3o-oQsrYB76oLxNbru8h5l_A==&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xZq5X3Y7lMraAndmLXoJhR3FfE3e5-29anh4HIl4bqwkkWu6vPz_GS9Sgj87vxqvobvA0elr3Lh9tKslOWKQK6KkXlvyBdllBUwSheEbkVxW5P39yixnL66ibu-y7Q3mbH-Ry8M3UF1rxU31coMFlFSFLYa1fUdUJ&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xIqcD1JAl2XPNGDMRAzqsVlZUbMrGFgpq0vEvUZHjkRmsC-JkNpKNtRTutfAzNIpm4Gcr6cQTftr6Nd7cd0O16Pbv4W-imeQy1EJ32w7vuA-uf-8-kn90Le_sDogDYCraz71-KG2BV4XuW3qY0Qveg0wTr5P_bK5lpo9bCmyvW-U=&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8x38xu9N2QL4oTF72inA4vbyQd9ms1S0VvlmeiekaJPI_bVKXrdDsaol1VBsAylzw8qlAG97XgDXjvqVOM-SaXoVCW-udxm8JuDjJmTIZjEICxv6ifTRIzSjSaZuD1YIPQUQ9G277YyIbA9vPLvw6Ah___d_HTTGGB&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xUPES5kWFNyTHlXm7-Z0HPTRRWOwVVBr2k_2BpAiEkjcoL6q3iXu4rNory-b_GAl0tpXzjPShq1MBuTvgQ7HNIID5i4TZIMtNNfMhSbXyNrJ8_HKF5c-P2Tjt-N5QkAfNj7Ou9A8_yYwf1RBF5PNUqmHisuzdjsdYbDN53u8G2Ig=&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_2zJbVlAIgzPSkOQPHPG2xMxqRogJ8gQBkXyahSS3EWZHtu86sb4nOwhPLVrC27b-WOXuGYn5D2xUz6o-rLu3OlulZvQoKlBONHhqULTrCoT5rKLSzMO436mNfdKsGgxGSw==&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==


 This Clerk of Session Manual is full of useful information, although a 
few items won't directly apply to our Presbytery.   

 For those of you looking for a serious treatment of polity in language 

that's understandable, the Companion to the Constitution is a great 
place to find it. 

 To help guide you in creating minutes, and prepare you for the year, 
it's a good idea to keep the Session Minutes Review Form nearby.   

 Here's a guide to help you with the Annual Statistical Report  
 The Stated Clerk will be holding two training sessions for Clerks of 

Session in January.  The first will be on Tuesday January 12th at the 

Presbytery Office from 10am to 12pm (lunch provided), and the 
second will be on your computer at home Saturday January 16th, also 

from 10am to 12pm (webinar training).  The two sessions will cover 
the same material but are intended to provide different times and 
formats that may be better for different people.  Please RSVP for the 

12th to office@pbty.com; RSVPs for the webinar will be online later.   

 
For Church Treasurers:  

 Although it's a bit out of date, this Church Treasurer's Manual seems 
to contain a ton of information.    

 The Board of Pensions has a resource for Church Treasurers and 

Financial Secretaries as relates to the Benefits plan.   
 We'll also be having a training on Saturday January 9th from 9am to 

2pm at the Presbytery office.  This is a great opportunity to get your 

questions answered as there will be a CPA, a representative from the 
Board of Pensions and our own tax expert and former Stated Clerk, 

Charles Willard at the training.  Cost is $8 for lunch, and you can find 
much more info in the link: Income Management and Reporting for 
Pastors. Again, please RSVP to office@pbty.com. 

  

 
Free Support for Officer's Training Retreats: 

 The good folks at Westminster Communities in St. Petersburg make 
all 3 of their facilities available at no cost to churches for day time 
retreats (and not just officer retreats).  This includes a meeting room 

and dining.  The facilities are great and you can't beat free!     
 Contact Gail Holesha for more info:  

o gholesha@wservices.org  

o Office 941.750.9025 |  Cell 941.448.5244  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xa2qhmv8lQuKCt2BBaJjKcPbDzXBluJD6kx9Vdh3f91aKu9toS3wterwkyWSphs4d0T-gFfK5Im_n6MzwqxQP5OxDdDQvpk2eokVpcYJGnWwWJM8Z-2dwGT-DVRjEDbDsC_JdoK2mb120Lncol-NdeO4RUt1J9z9n-2pKb6uBXdw=&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xmsG_Xn-naiiUygB8HTEZrM28t0M5mDrlx0MlJN3k2lVFqoEuNSeEf7p0bkRFtkNio_znAEU6v6l2xPDQepi90Q-jiqUdEFzTZDJH6dPMDeRDlUdAYTcfo4EU0zUfUkOCGKav5C2VHDdWp9EfDo_dYgyN5123b4DfT22wnQPruhdeJchAeqPAyA==&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xvvD8GnwcM_o5IZqo2d6o7IJ5opipZh0h3cd0wcpeehlWbPUNQMW45tPDjdZ1V1pZxe5MSZLy17viT9nKN2asqPPHCgNiMkNu8NRm10p40eHv3SN7pVkIKXXTi9bw8LqltARmjcgFaVakDDx2P_MGOC6oRGdpNCJpzrxV5NafSoY=&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8x2cgVq5EW39XLp0mAR7cn5s4MTcuhBK7oOXR3679j1GXb_Lpxscarp9GCvG8fFy1PiRXdHQVENz70ljhAWgL2Negb8xHjVwE2ILq1td07yv3ZNDhEMrfpU92zTAd1meYaTlK3fZ62tiLLn9TLOgZnznnKb0HtGt0ksEm-8MqS5IyluX3TeNIa_g==&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
mailto:office@pbty.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xpHxT-DSE_2nN2CM_9Q-gpifYaEMWmAqJmQQ9LtyCu4UGLgfP-lTRbE7mFx5n-bmFHqRbAJwuo9a2R0NrKKsppDe0C7lIgTiFFXSuYFuZ5LO0orWzA-vsR2xzuq9qSAz36zXyTtLnr6T6Zo74zKpcEEO0Ep259wfsaSLefeH5veM=&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xMZ7O5CRdcjTVRcvQ8o3rUD2PbOSpKle8ZOWvwf8au0AM5wP_ngSVzaOhubvQA6hDUF80dFUPdW8NxEiBudSCeqgcZif7j1mekYm9dvtjL80FcIcFytZNYV5o7RIkijs2JS0oh9LdP_YytoJ02QsZSCrLFKHkW-OwnIOnY61bDSyelHEgIQQu_-kFOCvYPgz7RCxqE2-FiVY=&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xMZ7O5CRdcjTVRcvQ8o3rUD2PbOSpKle8ZOWvwf8au0AM5wP_ngSVzaOhubvQA6hDUF80dFUPdW8NxEiBudSCeqgcZif7j1mekYm9dvtjL80FcIcFytZNYV5o7RIkijs2JS0oh9LdP_YytoJ02QsZSCrLFKHkW-OwnIOnY61bDSyelHEgIQQu_-kFOCvYPgz7RCxqE2-FiVY=&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xeEdTUScKSYDl_Rduxjj-on5Qa_DWP1kUQpVEzMfHOgZdn0TfdnYjpPdOcU-rl4d86fKmux9iSENdvJXosGj91Du4ta8Pvu_wtsVuBUz84_j01PxFPT_kmAQomYe7t9xunmmR1XPwsUxmT5UDCmJwTbag5PnQGO-gef3BFvRs79IjeEiccbhzcr9EQgqk9kuy&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xeEdTUScKSYDl_Rduxjj-on5Qa_DWP1kUQpVEzMfHOgZdn0TfdnYjpPdOcU-rl4d86fKmux9iSENdvJXosGj91Du4ta8Pvu_wtsVuBUz84_j01PxFPT_kmAQomYe7t9xunmmR1XPwsUxmT5UDCmJwTbag5PnQGO-gef3BFvRs79IjeEiccbhzcr9EQgqk9kuy&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xyyT-lhKqIdOb4lJHHKKD9giL4NI1aoKUdt5CjH4722EEpfXTCtobENK0lfW-FIUyb3fhd7zZYgFpDaLJ7A6gE9CLnCK6_1_hgh0ULKjhqvItpEu77-YYZRu21TJvRYw6&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
mailto:gholesha@wservices.org


  

 
In keeping with our Mission, we're going to be offering more training events 

throughout the year for church officers.  So stay on the look out!   

 

  
Rev. Dave Baker, 
Stated Clerk and Director of Communications 

Presbytery of Tampa Bay 
  

  

 

  

News From Around the Presbytery 
 

Free Song Books 
 

Trinity Presbyterian Church, Clearwater, has about 200 "Songs for Praise 
and Worship" books that are available for free to any individuals or churches 
who would like to have them.  Please contact the church office at 727-446-

6210 to let the staff know when you would like to get them.  
   

Click the picture for more info about these songbooks, including a list of 
songs:  



  
 

  

Sea of Flags Outreach Makes the News 
 

First Presbyterian Church of Haines City has had a very successful outreach 
event recently that ended up on the news.  To honor veterans, they placed 

1,300 flags on their property by the road. People were constantly stopping 
by and taking pictures, and had a late afternoon Veteran's Day ceremony 
outside that drew hundreds of people to the church.  We held it outside.  I 

have been so surprised how successful this project has been. 
  

Take 90 seconds and check out the video that appeared on the news: 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xmxX53XKHMMnhnuOq7kR7Z8g0M80IVOoXHUVAdQUgdkMvjY1C8tcU7U6ov8qLPWOsBDUU_Tcg90BmYRiCGe0XMEQIYzU9w5W-CIvvH7qqU668ES-xMOSvNjIDHXjF3Rj8r53JJ1BmomyjzXl7J5r2dxN44EYLh2K0miMQed24pb3gNAggNZgqfpuhiN9hJIAC&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==


 

 

 
If you think your church might want to do something similar on its property, 

feel free to email Rev. Jeff Winter: jwinter777@aol.com.   

  

  

Joint Christmas Eve Service in St. Pete: 
 

Presbyterians getting together for worship!  
 

mailto:jwinter777@aol.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xoOJH5X_bDv2Vdsmurj93DDgoxswsQsT1BIMDAn5uOILZH3QquZEqFwlizN1cVp6N5w8BJ99rLUFb4U0DgmAUTs7Ft2n2Mj4W2qG59SastUMPDlLDs1_CPcbXELelWz93blVqAL4gtcydW0tDuU49ft7g1DEWzRkVhV5zCwWgllETaBJR3BcN7coGGXc1OBYq12ds_NdxaLXq03F9rNUwyQf7OJMwG-uxUKOptXHpAsEzF6uD71ze8SkNUbvgyIaZ_7AQzbD4K7BBSwTdR5-cEooLxLElTQGEB-enaGGqAbnZd-IWzmSJdo2i25tZK4FZoV_AGFKqoj9g67XeqT4o8NEn14yPlVp-Cecd7HSOexB99RgRsFW2QL47QR5n-JfU_nzk9rLJhQzfF7C3KeNfWQ==&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==


 

 
  

Upcoming Workshops 
 

Creative Writing as Spiritual Practice at Cedarkirk 
 

Take some time off in January to recharge spiritually through creative 
writing!  Cost of the event is $215.  Click the picture below for all the 

details!  



 

 

  

Emotional Intelligence for Clergy 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_256zq8vFiP8xl-K0fzSOZh_x5iEGfeRHN-vadfimIdYbVu52AmyGM7sPnt7grWwZveTBv-7UophzV-m7vRdaLQ2ofQr-JNB5JSreRh2f9Lbg-Kz-QgmJpXBM5XgDMcNQDBFUw6GIOE6jPqBNelhm-QTUlQpJa4jtfNWYnL-BIf8qfbNabj4LaePo8fVLfHwVteXYdZ5Xp315LusFkGFnJZt1NtF9LN7TCqCkDBOqzMPsWNGDr13sgSfW7bVldiXdnlW2aGsUQK1y&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==


 

Jan 18-22 - Fruitland Park, FL 
The Center for Emotional Intelligence and Human Relations 

(www.eqhrcenter.org) will be offering their core Emotional Intelligence & 

Human Relations workshop, January 18-22 in Fruitland Park, FL (near 
Orlando). The workshop is an intensive session designed to enable 

participants to learn about, build and practice emotional intelligence skills in 
a small group setting. Skilled facilitators provide tools and feedback to 

enable participants to learn about themselves and to immediately practice 

emerging skills. To register, go to www.eqhrcenter.org or contact David 
Shelor (813-468-8318, dkshelor@gmail.com) for more information. 

  
The EQ HR Center was launched in 2010 by Rev. Roy Oswald (formerly 

director of the Alban Institute) and others to equip leaders within faith based 

organizations with skills that enhance their leadership abilities. They offer a 
variety of opportunities to develop emotional intelligence (EQ) competence, 

build human relations (HR) skills and provide coaching support. 
  

Not familiar with emotional intelligence? It is briefly defined as the ability to 

identify and manage one's own emotions and to recognize emotions in 
others. Research over the past 20 years indicates that it is more important 

than intellectual intelligence or experience in influencing personal and 
professional success. And, unlike IQ, it can be improved! 

  

Soul Shop - Ministering to Suicidal Depression 
 

Ormond Beach Presbyterian Church (just north of Daytona), in conjunction 

with the Presbyterian Counseling Center in Daytona Beach, is sponsoring a 
Professional Development Workshop on Ministering to Suicidal Desperation, 

presented by J. Russell Crabtree.  This event is geared towards pastors, 

counselors and members of a church staff who may find themselves in a 
situation where they need to minister to someone struggling with suicidal 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_26-dMwhi6ZOSYMx00RN7sEuctC0RblNxoW681C-ej410L1n7UMSPHgiL4ePJkDdf4Ji8btSzwGg30Yq4z-LaPNeTCqilAO_0UxmQ7nPesotOsmrpEqITcT8=&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aawQ-c23q02Acg5im5RhwnAU2Fkb3KleHOEYy4ORlLxPutidsDa_26-dMwhi6ZOSYMx00RN7sEuctC0RblNxoW681C-ej410L1n7UMSPHgiL4ePJkDdf4Ji8btSzwGg30Yq4z-LaPNeTCqilAO_0UxmQ7nPesotOsmrpEqITcT8=&c=TqHI6DNyMcpv1sUy6zUuhV7lQ8IckwACn_6-CwmNoamVWGvOmdDM6g==&ch=wetRxldjJezGAxg8HoUud8_JhwFKf5XXmedochWpovOVDSCOlnMlqg==
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thoughts. 
 

To register, please call 386 441-0300 or email orpresch1@outlook.com.   
Registration fee is $30. Lunch will be provided. 

 
For more details, please see the flyer: 

Flyer 

 

  

Nonprofit Resources 
 

Minister Member Carl vom Eigen recently had a good experience with a local 

training group, the Nonprofit Leadership Center of Tampa Bay.   
Here's a list of their upcoming events: 

 

http://nonprofitleadershipcenter.site-ym.com/events/event_list.asp 
 

Carl also recommended this website for similar resources: 
https://boardsource.org 

 
Thanks for sending in the tip, Carl! 

Mission Opportunities 
 

 

Hurricane season is over, but there is still work to be done.  Through the 
Presbytery of Florida, Presbyterian Disaster Assistance has been supporting 

the Okaloosa and Walton Counties Long Term Recovery Committee with 
volunteers and a $20,000 grant to help them finish the remaining homes 

that need repairs.  If there is a small group of willing volunteers from your 

church, it would be so wonderful if they could help. 
  

Projects include flooring, drywall installation and finishing, painting and light 
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roofing work. Volunteer groups will be scheduled through February 2016. 
  

For more information, please contact Kathy Broyard at fla.pdan@pcusa.org 
or 941-483-0675. 

  

 

 
Adopt a Family from Beth-El 

 

If you're looking for Christmas mission projects and ways to support Beth-El, 
I recommend you take a moment to learn more about the "Adopt a Family" 

program there.  Here's the link: 

 Beth-El Info 
 

Job Opportunities 
 

Employment Opportunity at Hyde Park PC 
 

Hyde Park is looking for a part time Director of Traditional Music to lead the 
music program for their Sunday Traditional Service.  This is a part-time 

organist/director position. 
 

For more information, click the link below or contact Pam Tucker. 

Job Info 

 

  

First PC Inverness Job Openings: 
 

Part-Time Directory of Youth Ministry 
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Are you passionate about serving Jesus Christ? Do you have experience 

leading and sharing your Christian faith with middle school and high school 
youth? Do you have the talents, creativity and commitment to develop, 

coordinate, and schedule youth activities and ministries? Do you want to be 

a part of a loving, welcoming, dynamic and exciting church?  
 

Part-Time Director of Christian Education  

Are you passionate about serving Jesus Christ?  Do you have experience 
developing, implementing, and supervising programs of Christian education 

which can nurture the faith of persons of all ages, from preschool through 
adulthood?  Do you want to be a part of a loving, welcoming, dynamic and 

exciting church?  
 

If one of these positions is appealing to you, the First Presbyterian Church of 

Inverness would love to hear from you!  For more information and/or to 
apply, contact Pastor Ron Pfeifer at (352) 637-0770.  The First Presbyterian 

Church of Inverness is an equal opportunity employer. 

  

Employment Opportunities at Cedarkirk 
 

Cedarkirk is currently seeking to fill a variety of positions (part-time kitchen 
and housekeeping roles and a full-time Capital Campaign Director).  Please 

visit www.cedarkirk.org/who-we-are/employment/ for more information.   

Job Info 

 

  

2 Musical Job Openings at St. Mark's in Hudson: 
 

SMPC is looking for a part-time organist and part-time director of music. 
Send inquiries to: hiring@stmarksfl.org.  For detailed position descriptions, 

see below:  

Job Info 

 

  

Presbytery of Tampa Bay | 813 868 4800 |  presbyteryoftampabay.com 
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